November 14, 2023
At 7:00 p.m., Supervisor Gayle Ashbery called to order the regular monthly meeting of the Town Board of the
Town of Carlton. Present were the following Board members: Councilman Brian McCue, Councilman Charles
Ricci, Councilwoman Debbie Yockel and Councilman Dana Woolston.

Following roll call and the Pledge of Allegiance the minutes from October 10, 2023 were approved by Mr.
Ricci and seconded by Mr. McCue and carried.

Dave Bertsch gave information regarding the ambulance contract. A motion was made by Mr. Woolston,
seconded by Mr. McCue and carried.

There will be a public hearing with Monroe Ambulance on December 12, 2023 at 7:15 p.m.
A motion by Mr. McCue to approve the Supervisors Report, seconded by Mr. Ricci and carried.
A motion by Mr. Woolston to approve the Town Clerk Report, seconded by Mr. McCue and carried.

Jeff Gifaldi issued 7 permits last month. A motion by Mrs. Yokel to approve the Zoning Report, seconded by
Mr. McCue and carried.

A motion by Mr. Wololston to approve the October Justice report, seconded by Mrs. Yokel and carried.
Highway Department is getting ready for winter.

Dale Niehaus, Chief of the Carlton Fire Co., gave an update on calls and man hours for the month of
October. They had 24 calls.

Ann Pollock was approved to work with Code/Zoning at a rate of $25 per hour for 10 weeks. Then she will
become salaried. Approved by Mr. McCue, seconded by Mrs. Yokel, carried.

A motion by Mr. Woolston to approve the October vouchers, seconded by Mr. McCue and carried.

At 7:40 a motion by Mrs. Ashbery to adjourn the regular meeting, seconded by Mr. Woolston and carried.



